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October 2023 Update

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Thank you so much for your continued support and prayers
as your missionaries to Baguio City, Philippines.

The month of October has been a rather slow month for us
when it comes to acquiring speaking engagements.
Nevertheless, God has provided for our daily needs and
there was never a day that we were hungry. God is good!
Philippians 4:19 “But my God shall supply all your need
according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus.”

With that in mind, for a few months now, we have been living
solely on our monthly support and | think God is starting to
prepare us for the mission field as our monthly support is
going to be our main source of income when we go to the
field this January 11, 2024. At first, it was a big adjustment as
we are still here in Tennessee and prices of goods and
necessities are still high compared to last year. But if we
learn to adapt, live on less than we make and live off of your
financial support made for Philippines prices while being
here in Tennessee, | am certain that God will help us make it
in the field.

Philippians 4:13 “I can do all things THROUGH Christ which
strengtheneth me.”

Even so, God has enabled us with the help of some of our
missionary friends in the Philippines to help pay for our
ministries’ website (cfbcphilippines.org). For a few months, it
was down since we couldn’t pay for it but God is good and he
provided so we took the initiative to set it up for better
visibility of our churches. My wife and | set up a page specific
for our ministry in Baguio City which we will be using to post
pictures about our ministry. The website s
(cfbephilippines.org/baguio). Nevertheless, we will still send
a written newsletter to you on a bi-monthly basis. We just
want to utilize the website as an addition since it is already
set upin place.

This November, we will be shipping a few of our personal
possessions that we don’t need in the near term to the
Philippines via shipping boxes. We will only need to ship one
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box as most of our items will be with us on our flight. It will
take 2-3 months to arrive in our place in the Philippines so
we are praying that we receive it on time and that it will
arrive in one piece as freight shipping can sometimes be
rough.

Nevertheless, we thank you dearly from the bottom of our
hearts for your prayers and for your continued support. We
love y’all. God Bless!
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